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Friends of Area 20,

Your CPC (Cooperation with the Professional Community) Committee presents the following report for
this Fall Assembly:

1. Recently, Carmela had the privilege to participate in a service committee panel at Soberfest.
Thank you Carol H. for the invitation — it is always enjoyable to talk about service.

2. Congratulations to our present co-chair who has been elected as CPC Chair, Panel 64 for
Area 20 and to Bill W. as our new co-chair.

3. District 70 staffed a Rockford health fair on 9/14/2013.
Joe S. spoke about CPC activity in District 73 on 9/20. District 73 has also been active in the
education sector.

5. How have we been spending your dollars in the basket? Details are below

a. PPM26 (CPC Work books and Workshops) 3 events have been held to date.

CPC Workshops & Work Books will be used to facilitate

paricpation i the process of showing examplesof how 2011 expenses ($250.00 = facility rent)
PPNz o o b e e, 510000015649 92 | 2012 expenses (5399.92 = rent 60,
2323&??[?? gofmmmm literature 139.08, and mileage 200.84)

It has been an absolute pleasure and gift to serve the Area in CPC work. We hope to always be as
willing to serve as you have been gracious and accepting of our quirks, enthusiasm and presentations.
We look forward to seeing great work continue in Area 20. If we can be of service in any way, please
don’t hesitate to reach out.

Districts, please reach out to us anytime — we are happy to serve!

Carmela R. — CPC Chair
Joe S. — CPC Co-Chair

Respectfully Submitted,
Your NIA 20 Panel 62 CPC Committee
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